Funeral services for Margaret "Peggy" Smith, 66, of Dayton, were held April 6, 2007 at the Grace Community Baptist Church in Dayton with Rev. Wayne Hardin officiating. Burial followed at the Palms Memorial Park in Dayton.

She was born September 17, 1940 in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, to her late parents, Vincent Paul Schultz and Thelma Bagley Schultz.

Peggy was an active member of the Grace Community Baptist Church, where she also served as church secretary for the last 11 years. She was retired from the Dayton Independent School District having served as the Stephen F. Austin Elementary School cafeteria manager and she and her husband had hosted the church Easter Egg Hunt for the last five years at their house.

Mrs. Smith passed away on April 4 at the San Jacinto Methodist hospital in Baytown. Survivors include her husband, Buck Smith of Dayton; daughters, Diane Natale and Becky Dressel, both of Pennsylvania; step-daughter, Debbie Nolen of Silsbee; granddaughter, Nissa Burch of Sour Lake; grandsons, Michael Nolen of South Carolina and Christopher Nolen of Sugarland; sisters, Doness Artman of Pennsylvania, Vanessa Mitchell of Florida, Beverly Jerry of San Antonio and Shirley Villarreal of Texas City; and numerous nieces, nephews, grandchildren and other relatives.

Pallbearers were Delbert Estep, Bill O'Neal, Chris Nolen, John Rhodes, Bill Statum and Gene Boultinghouse. Honorary pallbearers were members of the Grace Community Baptist Church.

To view the online obituary or to post a tribute for the family, go to www.navarrefuneralhome.com.